
June 5, 2024 

WINDWARD CDD - WATERING RESTRICTIONS IN EFFECT 

Dear Windward at Lakewood Ranch Community Development District Residents, 

Due to the sustained lack of precipitation and recent changes in the amount of e¯luent water supplied by Sarasota 

County, adjustments are required to the irrigation supply and schedule. In keeping with the watering restrictions 

previously imposed by Sarasota County for other irrigation sources, the following reclaimed watering restrictions are 

now in e¯ect. 

Irrigation Days 

 Irrigation for homes with addresses that end in the numbers 0 or 1 may occur only on Monday. 

 Irrigation for homes with addresses that end in the numbers 2 or 3 may occur only on Tuesday. 

 Irrigation for homes with addresses that end in the numbers 4 or 5 may occur only on Wednesday. 

 Irrigation for homes with addresses that end in the numbers 6 or 7 may occur only on Thursday. 

 Irrigation for homes with addresses that end in the numbers 8 or 9 may occur only on Friday. 

 Irrigation for common area landscaping with no address assigned shall be irrigated only on Saturday. 

Additional Notes and Requirements: 

 The maximum amount of water applied is limited to three-quarters of an inch in each irrigation zone, on 

each allowable watering day. 

 Irrigation is prohibited between 10 a.m. and 4 p.m. on any allowable day. 

 Rain sensor shut-off devices are required for automated irrigations. 

 It is important to check timers for proper settings after daylight savings and power outages and that rain 

sensor shut-off devices are still intact and properly functioning after a storm event. 

These restrictions will remain in effect until further notice. Thank you for your understanding and compliance with 

these restrictions. 
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